



226 Anne Dallas Dudley Blvd., Suite 508 Nashville, Tennessee 37243-0760 Phone: (615) 741-3012

> Fax: (615) 532-2443 www.tn.gov/tacir

MEMORANDUM

TO: Commission Members

FROM: Cliff Lippard

Executive Director

DATE: 31 January 2025

SUBJECT: Biennial Report for Fiscal Years 2022-23 and 2023-24—Final Report for

Approval

The biennial report on the commission's work for fiscal years 2022-23 and 2023-24 is submitted for your approval. The report, required by the Tennessee General Assembly, follows the general framework established in previous reports and provides an overview of several of the important program areas—personal property tax, state grants to local governments, Tennessee's waterways, childhood obesity, electric vehicles, reference-based pricing in healthcare, litter and illegal dumping, passenger rail, solar development and property rights, safety and security at colleges and universities, alcohol regulation and the hospitality industry, housing affordability, and infrastructure—addressed over the two-year period. The full scope of the commission's work is evidenced in the lists of publications, presentations, relevant legislation, and meeting summaries included in the appendixes.